MINUTES

City of Guadalupe

Regular Meeting of the Guadalupe City Council and Special Meeting of the Successor Agency to the Guadalupe Redevelopment Agency Borad Tuesday, January 9, 2024, at 6:00 pm
City Hall, 918 Obispo Street, Council Chambers

1. ROLL CALL:

Council Member Christina Hernandez Council Member Gilbert Robles Council Member Megan Lizalde Mayor Pro Tempore Eugene Costa Jr. Mayor Ariston Julian

Mayor Julian called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. All members were present except for CM Lizalde. (Note: The abbreviation, "CM", for "Council Member", will be used in these minutes.)

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

3. MOMENT OF THANKS, APPRECIATION OR CONDOLENCES.

Mayor Julian wished every a "Happy New Year". He then said, "It was raining this time last year. An eventful time for the City. Today, there's a whole slew of residents who were displaced. When it rains, people get concerned, but we're doing what we can. As we look at 2024, there's a lot of development to happen: Guadalupe Junior High School, Hwy 1/166...a good 3-4 years of development activity."

The mayor also said, "Condolences to the family of Mr. Gregorio Dominguez. He was killed in an automobile accident on Hwy 166/Main Street on Christmas Day. That stretch of road is hazardous."

CM Costa, Jr. said, "In December, a person who worked with Gilbert (CM Robles) at his barbershop, Young Kim, passed away. Condolences to his family."

4. AGENDA REVIEW

There were no changes requested on the agenda.

5. COMMUNITY PARTICIPATION FORUM

Request to Speak

Gloria Villegas: I'm the new Outreach Coordinator for the Guadalupe Dunes Center. I want to give a review of contributions to the City for the last quarter:

- 1. In October, we had the 100th year anniversary for the "Ten Commandments" which was a great success. Hundreds of people attended the event. There were three (3) shuttles that took people to the site. We're planning to do this annually and use the shuttle process. There were those here in town who had never been to the Dunes Center or knew about the "Ten Commandments being filmed here. We also had activities at Le Roy Park that day.
- 2. Spring Launch sometime in March. "Explore the Coast" Program. Funds in excess of \$60,000 to go to the junior high school (McKenzie) for field trips.
- 3. Coastal Stories of the Dunes. There is an untold history of people here. We want to foster a strong community to the dunes and its rich history with the BIPOC (Black, Indigenous People of Color) community. In mid-January, require engagement...telling the story of Guadalupe it's culture, food and how it all ties into the dunes. Revitalizing parks...more accessibility to the dunes to cause people to see the beauty. We want to partner with other organizations to help facilitate that engagement. Once access to the beach reopens, that will help. People are now being directed to Oso Flaco for hikes once a month.
- 4. We want to do community cleanups. We have a Boy Scout crew...want to get the beach cleaned up.
- 5. Some final events Sunday Fun Day: partner with businesses in the community to have activities for kids, tours, etc. Around spring break, partnering with the Boys & Girls club on activities. Have a food vendor to get people out in the community.

We also want to open up opportunities to network with the community. Getting to know the structure. I know that Guadalupe doesn't have a Chamber of Commerce like Santa Maria. Is there something similar here? Mayor Julian said, "The Guadalupe Business Association, GBA. Go to their website at visitguadalupe.org to find out information on them." Ms. Villegas then asked, "Are there organization that are non-profit to get involved with?" The mayor referred her back to GBA for key contacts and individuals.

CM Robles added, "April 22nd is Earth Day. That's a good day to mark on the Dunes Center calendar."

6. **CONSENT CALENDAR** (A-F)

The following items are presented for City Council approval without discussion as a single agenda item in order to expedite the meeting. Should a Council Member wish to discuss or disapprove an item, it must be dropped from the blanket motion of approval and considered as a separate item.

A. Waive the reading in full of all Ordinances and Resolutions. Ordinances on the Consent Calendar will be adopted by the same vote cast as the first meeting unless City Council indicates otherwise.

- **B.** Ratify payment of warrants for the period ending December 19, 2023.
- **C.** Approve the Minutes of the City Council regular meeting of December 12, 2023.
- **D.** Second reading and adoption of Ordinance No. 2023-513 amending Chapter 18.53 (Accessory Dwelling Units).
- E. Adopt Resolution No. 2024-01 approving Amendment No. 1 to the agreement with De Lapide & Associates, Inc. for the completion of the City of Guadalupe 6th Cycle Housing Element.
- **F.** Adopt Resolution No. 2024-02 authorizing City Administrator, Todd Bodem as the authorized agent and signatory for Guadalupe Transit grants, documents, and related periodic reports effective immediately.

No items were pulled. Motion was made by Council Member Costa, Jr. and seconded by Council Member Robles to approve the full Consent Calendar. 4-0 Absent: Lizalde Motion passed.

MANAGEMENT REPORTS

- 7. <u>CITY ADMINISTRATOR REPORT</u>: (Information Only)
 - A. City Administrator's report for January 9, 2024
 - B. Planning Department report for December 2023
 - C. Building Department report for December 2023

On Wednesday, January 17th, there will be the "Fire Appreciation Night" at the Elks in Santa Maria. (Mr. Bodem said that he would be attending the event.)

In December, there was \$44,000 in interest earned for a total of \$115,606 for the quarter. Great news!

<u>Urban Planning Concepts</u>: On 11/20/24, Brian Tetley, who had been in the two-day-a-week assignment, resigned after about a month with the City. Mr. David Swank, Principal Planner with Urban Planning, was then introduced at the meeting. He has done a lot of work with the City over the years. He was the Project Manager for the D.J. Farms specific plan in the early 2000's.

<u>HdL transition</u>: The City's cannabis subject matter at Hdl accepted a position with the City of Anaheim. Mark Lovelace will now be our new primary point of contact at HdL.

<u>SB County Oversight Board</u>: The oversight board will hold a meeting on 1/17/24 to consider transfer of "Al's Union" property to the City, contingent on a compensation agreement and certain taxing entities.

<u>City Hall & Public Safety Facilities Improvement</u>: The City received a check for \$1.1M for the City and Public Safety Facility grant. For City Hall upgrades, the estimated costs are \$834,665. For Public Safety building upgrades, the estimated costs are \$264,000. A complete project including plans and specifications, construction, and inspection are estimated at \$1.1M. Meeting with ARPA funds with City Council...have until July to spend funds.

<u>Cal Trans Public Engagement Meeting</u>: City of Guadalupe: A meeting is tentatively scheduled for Wednesday, January 31, 2024, at City Hall in the City Council chambers. Mayor Julian will introduce Cal Trans to the public at 6: 00 p.m. for this presentation. CM Hernandez asked, "Will the fliers be in English and Spanish?" Mr. Bodem said, "Yes, both English and Spanish. It will also be on our website and on the Royal Theatre marquee."

<u>Black Road/Hwy 166</u>: Mayor Julian added, "The agency didn't allow work along the channel until after the rainy season. There'll be a delay until May-June. On 1/31/24, there will be talks about the bridge and everything else for 2025-2026. Signalization will also be discussed." CM Hernandez asked, "How do people send comments if they can't make the meeting?" Mr. Bodem said he'd send an email out to the Council on how to get comments from people. We're waiting on more information on a meeting tentatively scheduled for 1/26/24, at 5:00 p.m. in the Council chambers.

<u>Central Coast Processing 151 Obispo Cannabis Odor</u>: On 12/13/23, this firm received an expensive odor hygienist mitigation proposal which will hopefully mitigate the odor. APCD is still working with them. Please inform the City Administrator if the smell persists so he's able to stay on top of the matter.

<u>FRESA</u>: December 15th was FRESA's final monthly meeting for the year. They shared updates on the Mobile Market visits in town, GBA's help and final updates before the end of the year.

<u>REACH Action Summit</u>: REACH's agenda for their upcoming ideas and Action Summit on 1/17/24 in Santa Barbara was distributed. They will be showcasing each city on posters that will be printed and display on a gallery walk. City staff submitted some interesting projects including our new cannabis business logos, Royal Theatre renderings, etc.

<u>Climate Action Plan Development Proposal</u>: The City, in partnership with the County of Santa Barbara, is seeking to develop a Climate Action Plan to reduce carbon emissions and enhance community climate resilience. There will be no cost to the City.

<u>Growing Possibilities Econ Alliance</u>: On Wednesday, 2/7/24, Econ Alliance is kicking off 2024 with its SIXTH "Growing possibilities" Ag Forum, at the Elks Lodge, from 12:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m.

<u>Measure A SRTS/BP-School District Sidewalk</u>: As previously reported, the City submitted a preapplication for the Measure A "Safe Routes to School/Bide-Ped Program for \$680,000. A total of \$1.8M applications were submitted.

<u>FEMA Flood Reimbursement-Update</u>: Four (4) projects for FEMA review were finalized. There are four (4) projects: Le Roy parking lot repairs and cleanup is approved and in final steps for \$83,041; City street cleanup and debris removal is already obligated, \$86,921, and the remaining two (2) for the Pond C Berm and Spray Field recovery were signed on 1/3/24 for approval at CRC.

Mr. Bodem also gave a brief update on the recruitment for Recreation Service Manager. There were eight (8) resumes received. Two (2) were regretted. One phone screen completed. Emails were sent to the others to schedule phone screens.

Mayor Julian said, "Structural...look at the auditorium...sheeted for earthquake prevention, the entire interior...upgrades. Look at ARPA monies...\$834K for building, police and fire...need to put more monies to public safety." CM Hernandez asked, "Can we have a workshop on the ARPA funds, the \$1.1M, etc.?" Mayor Julian said to agendize the next regular City Council meeting.

CM Robles said that he still wanted to take a tour of Central Coast Processing. Mr. Bodem said that he would arrange something with them.

8. **DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC SAFETY REPORT**: (Information Only)

- A. Police Department report for November 2023
- B. Fire Department report for November 2023
- C. Code Compliance report for November 2023

The Fire Department received a house grant for \$17,715. This will be for four (4) AEDs and accessories placed in fire vehicles.

Working on a Social Media Policy with City Administrator and City Attorney. Request from private companies to post on our website. We need website policies. Will get something back to Council as soon as possible for review.

At CM Hernandez's request, we now have signage for surveillance cameras at both Le Roy and O'Connell Parks. Our city attorney reviewed everything. The signage is in both English and Spanish.

Victim Witness agencies here and in Southern California. Working with Mexican consulate. Looking to get additional funding for children of deceased woman from Guadalupe. Family in Mexico has assets.

CM Hernandez said, "Christmas...the fire truck and the Fire Department coming around the neighborhoods. I've received a lot of comments from those who want to volunteer for the Fire Department. Also, there was no candy given out this year."

Future agenda item will be the "Guadalupe Safety Support Team". This group started after the floods in January last year. The coordination was great but nothing was actually organized. It has taken six-to-seven months to pull everything together. Will be presented at the next meeting.

Residents want something for the city – not just fire and police. Public Safety will manage, but it's a citizen's board. Some people will be here at the 1/23 meeting to talk about all of this.

Mayor Julian said, "I received a call from the Santa Barbara County Food Bank. They're looking at Guadalupe being a disaster location for food."

9. RECREATION SERVICES MANAGER: (Information Only)

A. Recreation and Parks report for November 2023

Mayor Julian said, "Fastest growing activity is "Pickle Ball". I was asked why Guadalupe doesn't have this activity. Both Le Roy Park and the City gym can accommodate pickle ball. Pickle ball can be played at any age. It's a simple set up to make this happen. We should look at activities besides basketball, football, volleyball, etc. Be sure and put this in the minutes so it doesn't get lost!" CM Robles said "At Trilogy, there's an actual pickle ball league. We should look into this."

CM Hernandez added, "On 2/23, there is the 'Father/Daughter Dance". Looking for volunteers...buying tickets. Tell Recreation Services Manager."

REGULAR BUSINESS

10. Human Resources Manager Position- Salary Range Increase.

Written report: Amelia M. Villegas, Interim Human Resources Manager

<u>Recommendation</u>: That the City Council adopt Resolution No. 2024-03 approving the salary range increase for the Human Resources Manager position.

Ms. Villegas started by saying that three (3) of the current council members may remember that back in September 2022, a 6% salary range increase was proposed and approved. In hindsight, that was just a band-aid. The human resources labor market has significantly changed on the Central Coast which is what we consider our "labor market". The proposed 15% increase in the salary range isn't an attempt to have Guadalupe look like Santa Maria, or Paso Robles, or Arroyo Grande, etc. Comparisons can't be made with those cities—that's "apples and oranges" comparisons. But Guadalupe can be compared with Solvang.

About one and one-half or two years ago, Solvang didn't have a dedicated human resources position. Those responsibilities were handled through other departments. Solvang did develop a part-time position at 20 hours per week. The starting salary is \$41.10 per hour or annualized, \$85,500. Our proposed 15% increase would have the starting salary at \$40.76 per hour or \$84,800 yearly. Here are some comparisons: Solvang has 25 employees; we will have 42 in the next couple of weeks. We hired an officer yesterday. We'll hire two (2) OITs for the wastewater plant on January 16th and on January 22nd, we'll hire the second police officer. Solvang doesn't have public safety. The County provides policing and fire support. We have public safety here. Solvang doesn't have a union. Guadalupe has three (3) unions.

There are a number of disciplines that fall under the "umbrella" of human resources: employee/labor relations; employment/recruiting; compensation-job descriptions, salary surveys; benefits; training, and policy development. It's important that the person hired into this position be a generalist or someone who has experience in most if not all of the disciplines mentioned.

Equally important is that there be consistency with managers. Establishing relationships with managers, as well as employees, is critical. While there's no guarantee that anyone hired into this position will remain for any extended period of time, it is important to have someone in place who can build on those relationships which takes time. Someone with in-depth experience would be able to do so in a timely manner.

If a candidate doesn't have experience with unions, that's okay. If they don't have labor negotiations experience, that's okay, too. But the right candidate should have extensive employee relations experience, problem identification, analysis and resolution experience. Someone who is able to look at the whole picture and not the immediate issue in front of them. And would then ask the question: 'Does resolving this issue impact the rest of the City staff?'

At this point, Ms. Villegas asked Mr. Bodem if he had any comments to add. Mr. Bodem said, "I support this salary range increase. Other HR departments in other cities have support staff. This is a single incumbent department. This is a critical position for our management staff. There are legal implications that could cost the City, if we don't have a qualified Human Resources Manager." Ms. Villegas expanded a bit on the subject of support staff for the HR function. She said, "You might suggest that hiring a part-time support staff at a lower salary might be helpful. There isn't consistency in the workload that a part-time support person would handle. As the City grows, and it will, then look at a human resources support person. Again, an increase in the salary structure is needed to support hiring a strong, experienced Human Resources Manager."

The topic was then brought back to the Council for any questions. Mayor Julian asked about the difference in title, like an HR Director vs an HR Manager. Ms. Villegas said, "A director would have a broader scope of responsibility than a manager. To go back in history for a bit, prior to 2006 the city didn't have a dedicated human resources function. A part-time position was developed and approved in March 2007 with the title of 'HR Director'. There was no particular reasoning for the use of 'director' title. In fall of 2012, an Interim City Administrator made some significant cuts in the budget. The HR position was cut by 30% with the title changing to 'HR Coordinator'.

Over time, with different City Administrators, the job description was revised with the title 'Human Resources Manager'. You can argue that it isn't a manager position because there isn't any staff to manage, which is true. But the person does manage a function."

CM Costa, Jr. asked, "Will the budget be able to handle this increase?" Mr. Bodem said, "Yes, there's currently enough in the budget to handle for this fiscal year. We'll make an adjustment for the next fiscal year."

Motion was made by Council Member Costa, Jr. and seconded by Council Member Hernandez to approve Resolution No. 2024-03 to adopt the salary range increase of the Human Resources Manager position. Roll Call: Ayes: 4 Absent: 1 Motion passed.

11. Approval of the formation of a nonprofit corporation and hiring attorney Thomas Wrobel of the T.S. Wrobel Law Group, P.C. to assist with and complete the incorporation process.

Written report: Tom Brandeberry, Project Manager

<u>Recommendation</u>: That the City Council adopt Resolution No. 2024-04 approving the formation of a nonprofit corporation to support community and economic development activities for the benefit of the City and the hiring of the T.S. Wrobel Law Group, P.C. to assist with and complete the formation process for the nonprofit corporation.

Mr. Brandeberry, Project Manager, gave a brief background on this issue. The City Council approved numerous actions regarding the Royal Theatre, from bringing it to historic status, to obtaining funding from the federal Economic Development (EDA) in the amount of \$4,889.121. And additional \$5.0M was received from the California Arts Council (CAC).

There now is a final gap of approximately \$3.0M for the project's full design. With the City Council's prior approval, City staff has been working with tax credit attorney and tax credit consultant to apply for both Federal Historic Tax Credits (HTC). New Market Tax Credits (NMTC) to fill the remaining gap in funding.

On NMTC, the City is ineligible to receive monies. Must go to non-profit. The HTC can go to 'for profit'. While the City can create a non-profit, it has been determined that the City cannot create an LLC or a 'for profit' corporation. To be able to apply for both tax credit programs, the City must create a non-profit to accept NMTC, and the non-profit must create a 'for profit' LLC to accept HTC.

To ensure the incorporation of the non-profit is done correctly, staff are recommending the Council approve the hiring of Thomas Wrobel, an attorney that works solely with non-profits on all aspects of legal services, including the incorporation of new non-profits.

Mr. Bodem said, "The non-profit doesn't have to apply to just the Royal Theatre. The non-profit can do other things. Mr. Brandeberry said, "What is it that a non-profit can do besides accept NMTC? It can include supporting the City with other community and economic development projects/services and supporting the City's services where there is a need. At the next meeting, we will flesh out more about what the non-profit will do; how many articles, by-laws, board members, mission, etc. and then bring back to the City Council to make sure we're going in the right direction. Then Thomas (Wrobel) will be brought in to do the legal documents." The mayor said, "City of Santa Maria and City of Lompoc have their own non-profits. Both mayors speak highly of the non-profits. We then will have the ability, as a non-profit, to look at other resources that will help the community. So, I'm in favor of this."

CM Hernandez said, "I really like how the City of Lompoc and the City of Santa Maria have their non-profits. Spearheading these conversations on non-profits. Is that Tom; who is that?" Mr. Bodem said, "Tom is working with Philip, the mayor, myself. We've been working on this, somewhat, behind the scenes." Mr. Brandeberry added, "I'll be helping to move it along making sure we get all the subject matters addressed. Organizing the meeting with Thomas when that time is right. Putting together a document to bring to the City Council. My understanding is that we would want to start with a smaller group then bring what we've come up to the City Council."

Ms. Janice Davis asked, "Do other cities have 'for profit'?" City Attorney Sinco said, "No, it's not permissible for a city to develop a 'for profit'. The City can form a non-profit which makes sense, because a non-profit is seen as supporting a city's overall mission to benefit the public." Mr. Davis then asked, "More HTC question. Are other cities that receive HTC have other ways besides 'for profit'?" Mr. Brandeberry said, "City should go beyond just the project non-profit...should look at a city non-profit doing more." City Attorney then said, "Is there another way the HTC can be funded through other than 'for profit'? If that's what you asked, I believe the answer is 'no'. This is how they work." Mr. Brandeberry said, "The HTC require it to go to a 'for profit'."

Mayor Julian said, "The first step is the non-profit. Then the second step is the 'for profit'." Mr. Brandeberry said, "The attorney that was hired as a tax consultant is the one giving us direction as the best way forward. This isn't a decision we're making ourselves. It's our tax credit attorney who is suggesting this process."

Motion was made by Council Member Hernandez and seconded by Council Member Robles to adopt Resolution No. 2024-04 approving the formation of a non-profit and hiring attorney Thomas Wrobel to assist with and complete the incorporation process. Roll Call: Ayes: 4 Absent: Lizalde Motion passed.

12. FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS

Joint meeting with City Council and Recreation & Parks Commission — Tuesday, 1/16/24; CM Hernandez stated she will not be able to attend the meeting.

13. ANNOUNCEMENTS – COUNCIL ACTIVITY/COMMITTEE REPORTS

CM Hernandez:

School's back in session tomorrow. Just a reminder to please be careful driving and watch out for students walking.

On 2/10/24, there will be a "2-1-1 Community Day Celebration". This is a <u>free</u> resource fair sponsored by CommUnify's Energy Services Program. Over 50 organizations will be there supporting this fair. This will be held at the Minami Community Center, 600 W. Enos Drive in Santa Maria, from 11:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. There will be health and human resources, raffle prizes, food, kid activities, haircuts, and so much more! Everyone is welcome to attend.

Mayor Julian:

On 1/03/24, Gudalupe Junior High School had its groundbreaking. Congratulations to School District and community of Guadalupe who supported the tax increases to fund the project.

Guadalupe Food Bank Activities:

- 12/07/23: 237 families served/ 1,185 total family members
- 01/04/24: 273 families served/ 1,365 total family members
- Guadalupe Food Bank Operations: discussion to add Gudalupe to Food Banks' Disaster Planning zoom meeting, Wednesday, 1/10/24, @ 1:00 p.m.

No. County Subregional Planning Committee: Wednesday, 1/10/24 @ 10:00 a.m. Hwy166: One key topic is "Safety & Operational Improvement Update" -1/31/24: Cal Trans to conduct meeting an update the City and community on projects in and around Guadalupe.

SBCAG Meeting: Director, Marjie Kirn, requested a local meeting with the mayor and CM Hernandez for the yearly update on projects impacting Gudalupe. This meeting is yet to be arranged.

SBCAG Meeting in Santa Barbara: On1/18/24, all 13 Directors to attend in Santa Barbara to include all eight (8) cities and five (5) County Board of Supervisors.

CM Hernandez said, "Todd, I know you're reaching out to local non-profits to have them present. I've actually met someone from the Food Bank Pantry wanting to make more connections and bring more programming. Maybe that might be an option if I send you that contact." Mr. Bodem asked whether to have the person come to a meeting to do a presentation. CM Hernandez said, "That or a one-on-one."

14. ADJOURNMENT TO SUCCESSOR AGENCY BOARD MEETING

Motion was made by Council Member Robles and seconded by Council Member Costa, Jr. to adjourn to Successor Agency Board Meeting. 4-0 Absent: Lizalde Motion passed.

SUCCESSOR AGENCY

15. Recognized Obligation Payment Schedule and Administrative Budget for the July 1, 2024, through June 30, 2025, Period.

Written report: Joy Otsuki, Special Counsel to the Successor Agency

Recommendation: That the Successor Agency adopt SA Resolution No. 2024-01 entitled "Resolution of the Successor Agency to the Redevelopment Agency of the City of Guadalupe approving the Recognized Obligation Payment Schedule for the July 1, 2024, through June 30, 2025, period".

Ms. Otsuki briefly explained that the Successor Agency is funded with tax increment money that are allocated to the Successor Agency by Santa Barbara County. ROPS sets forth the ongoing obligations

that need to be funded by the Successor Agency. She said that we are getting close to winding down the Successor Agency or at least taking care of the ongoing enforceable obligations. The two primary remaining obligations are: 1) Debt service for the 2017 tax allocation bond, and 2) the administration of the Successor Agency. The ROPs request for the debt service for the bond and funding for the administrative cost which are broken down in the administrative budget as to the portions of the salaries covered for a portion of the City Administrator, Finance Director, her fees, City Attorney, and other such professional fees.

Once the City Council approves this, it goes to the Oversight Board in Santa Barbara next week. Provided they approve it, then it goes to the Department of Finance. If the Department of Finance approves it, then the Successor Agency gets two (2) distributions of property taxes – one on July 1st and the other on January 1st for fiscal year 24/25.

The administrative cost will be used to transfer the 'Al's Union' property to the City. Last month, the Council approved the transfer of the 'Al's Union' property to the City. That will go to the County Oversight Board next week, as well. In addition to taking care of that property and transferring it out, there's some reconciliation that Janice (Davis) is working on that has to do with the remediation of 'Al's Union' and the reimbursements from the leaking underground storage tank fund. Once the 'Al's Union' property is transferred and the remediation is reconciled, then the Successor Agency will be eligible to file a last final ROPS which will basically project the debt service out until 2037 which is when the bond matures. Once that is approved by the Council, County Oversight Board and the Department of Finance, there won't be a need to prepare and get approval for this schedule every year. It will automatically get paid out by the County to the City as the Successor Agency so Finance can make bond payments – it will be on 'autopilot' until 2037.

Motion was made by Council Member Hernandez and seconded by Council Member Robles to adopt SA Resolution No. 2024-01 approving the Recognized Obligation Payment Schedule and Administrative Budget for the July 1,2024 through June 30, 2025 Period. Roll Call: Ayes: 4 Absent: Lizalde Motion passed.

16. ADJOURNMENT TO CITY COUNCIL CLOSED SESSION

Item to be discussed in closed session: Public Employment-City Administrator.

Motion was made by Council Member Costa, Jr. and seconded by Council Member Hernandez to adjourn to closed session. 4-0 Absent: Lizalde Motion passed.

17. CLOSED SESSION AGENDA

Public Employment

(Pursuant to Government Code Section 54957(b))

Title: City Administrator

18. ADJOURNMENT TO OPEN SESSION MEETING

Motion was made by Council Member Robles and seconded by Council Member Costa, Jr. to adjourn to open session. 4-0 Absent: Lizalde Motion passed. Meeting adjourned to open session at 7:29 p.m.

19. CLOSED SESSION ANNOUNCEMENTS

No reported announcements were made.

20. ADJOURNMENT

Motion was made by Council Member Costa, Jr. and seconded by Council Member Robles to adjourn the meeting. 4-0 Absent: Lizalde Motion passed. Meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m.

Prepared by:

Amelia M. Villegas, City Clerk

Approved by

Ariston Julian, Mayor